
                                                                                         July 9, 2018
Subject: Fireplaces
                  
Dear Homeowner,  
 Minutes of the Jan. 24 Annual Meeting noted that your Board expected to solicit homeowner input on 
wood versus gas fireplaces after we completed a detailed comparison of costs, risks and options. We have 
completed the comparison and completed the detailed camera inspection of all fireplaces and flues. 
 Unfortunately, the attached camera inspection report shows that 22 of our 36 fireplaces/flues present 
significant health risks and must be immediately repaired or replaced.  After receipt of this report, we were 
unable to find reputable, certified, established contractors to do the required work, simply because wood 
fireplace construction is becoming obsolete. [Contractors tell us that they cannot recall the last time that Eagle 
County approved multi-dwelling wood fireplace replacements.]  We did receive very rough estimates for 
repairing our wood fireplaces/flues, and these costs were $300,000 higher than making a conversion to gas. 
Accordingly, we believe the only practical choice is to make the conversion to gas fireplaces which will cost 
almost $1 million.  
       Accomplishing this required "health and safety" project will also cause us to re-prioritize our capital 
plans a bit. 
 We have begun the gas conversion and expect your new gas fireplaces to be fully operational by Nov. 
20. Julie, Mary, Matt and homeowners of 27 units (i.e. those in-house during our review process) prefer the 
attached design which depicts the new stonework and fireplace as they would look in a typical Park Plaza unit. 
The new gas fireplace is high-end and has the same 42" viewing window as our current wood fireplaces. Like 
all modern gas fireplaces, ours will have safety features like automatic shutdown (of course, the fireplaces can 
immediately be restarted).
 We expect the entire fireplace conversion will be accomplished without special assessment and without 
changes in annual dues beyond those discussed in our 5-3-18 letter. Our "revised" 5-year Capital Project Plan 
is also attached for your information.
 We trust that you will enjoy the new fireplaces.
Sincerely, 

Charles Kafadar, President and Board Member

Les Baledge, Board Member

Matt Szmyd, COO & Property Manager
                                    
 
 
 


